
eComments Report for City Council Meeting Agenda of March 23, 2021

Item Name E-mail Address Comment Received

9. (21-0248) Recommendation to increase 

appropriations in the General Fund Group in the 

City Manager Department by $1,000, offset by 

$500 from the Third Council District One-time 

District Priority Funds and $500 from the Fourth 

District One-time District Priority Fund 

transferred from the Citywide Activities 

Department to provide donations to Wilson High 

School Parent, Teacher, Student Association 

(PSTA) for the Sweatshirt Fund; and 

 

Decrease appropriations in the General Fund 

Group in the Citywide Activities Department by 

$1,000 to offset a transfer to the City Manager 

Department.

Kim Erkman trexerkman@gmail.com Disregard if my first statement if it went through....

The Wilson Sweatshirt Fund has been going on now for 5 years. City 

Councilperson Mr. Supernaw and Barbara in his office wanted all the 

students to have warm clothing during the winter months and fit in with 

the trendy spirit wear/uniforms.  Wilson PTSA facilitates, reports and 

stays transparent to both the LB City 3rd and 4th District offices.  

Wilson PTSA is a Volunteer advocacy organization and wants to help 

serve all our students.  Wilson has 40% or more at the poverty level.  

We want our students to have up-to-date trends on uniforms and spirit 

wear.  Everyone receives the opportunity to wear the spirit wear.  

Wilson PTSA collaborates with the counselors, Admin teams and 

teachers providing for those in need.  

3/22/2021

12. (21-0212) Recommendation to respectfully 

request City Attorney to draft resolution in 

support of Medicare for All as recommended by 

the Federal Legislation Committee.

Dave Shukla dave.shukla@gmail.com Support for this item. 3/23/2021

12. (21-0212) Recommendation to respectfully 

request City Attorney to draft resolution in 

support of Medicare for All as recommended by 

the Federal Legislation Committee.

Patricia Clark pclark200@yahoo.com Thank you so much for your support of Medicare for All, and the new 

CalCare AB1400! The covid pandemic has spotlighted the flaws in our 

employer based for profit healthcare industry, and we need Medicare 

for All now more than ever. 

Patty Clark

Long Beach Medicare for All Coalition

3/23/2021

20. 21-0260 Recommendation to adopt 

resolution condemning the hate incidents, 

xenophobic rhetoric, and harassments against 

Asian Pacific Islander Americans ("APIA") and 

commits to work toward ensuring that APIA feel 

safe both during the COVID-19 pandemic and 

beyond.  (Citywide)

Dave Shukla dave.shukla@gmail.com Support for this item. 3/23/2021
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